



## Minister for Education

28-26934/1-D11/0585197

Hon Giz Watson MLC Chair Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations Parliament House PERTH WA 6000



Dear Ms Watson

I am writing to you in relation to the response to Additional Question 85 asked by Hon Ken Travers MLC at the 2011/12 Budget Estimates Hearing of the Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations on Thursday, 16 June 2011.

I regret that one part of the response, relating to Gladys Newton School, is incorrect. Ms Sharyn O'Neill, Director General, Department of Education has informed me that the reason for the error was caused by an administration error in the transcription of data collated from all Education Regions.

The school psychologist at Gladys Newton School who was listed as being on extended sick leave was in fact not on leave. There was no break in service delivery to the school.

Yours sincerely

Dr Élizabeth Constable MLA MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

Realert Constaler

3 0 SEP 2011